## Letters to the Editor

5233 N. Kenma Apt. 305 Chicago, III. Nov. 23, 1967

## Dear Editor:

After thoroughly going through the last paper you mailed to me, I've decided to subscribe and renew my subscription.

The small article the kids wrote in your paper really gave me a warm feeling, (kids in Anaktuvuk Pass) as I am from Anaktuvuk Pass myself.

City life is very much different and hard to get used to. Especially if you are from a small village.

The paper you send weekly has always been a welcome sight to me and where I see my Alaskan friends.

Here is hoping all Alaskans had a wonderful Thanksgiving.

> Sincerely yours, Joe Mekiana